
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Once again, I am so proud of the children in our school. This week, I took six representatives of the EARA group to Gatten and Lake Primary 

School to share with some of the other EARA groups what we have been doing so far. While Minnie Moore, the leader of EARA, was         

delivering her activities and main talk, they demonstrated excellent listening skills and respect. They made active contributions by            

confidently sharing their thoughts and ideas with everyone there, and showed courage (one of our school values and our Collective Worship 

focus this half term) when standing up in front of everyone to talk about our actions so far. When they asked the other schools if they had 

any questions, the response was ‘no, because we are going to use some of your ideas back in our own schools’! Great work Fraser, Amelia, 

Sammy, Lilli, Maddie and Caspar, as well as the rest of the EARA group. 

This afternoon, Bumble Bee Class had a visit from Adah the Storyteller. She read them a story about a very mucky 

pup, a rather cheeky monkey and then we all joined in with Each Peach Pear Plum. The children were such            

enthusiastic and excited listeners! They loved predicting what was going to happen, thinking of ideas about what they 

would do, and of course, joining in. When she asked if they'd like her to come back another time, there was a       

resounding YES from every corner of the classroom. Adah was really impressed with how much the children were 

engaged in the stories, and then how polite they all were. Individuals came up and thanked her for reading to them 

and said they hoped she would come again. The perfect finish to a very busy Friday. Well done, Bumble Bee class, for 

showing such enthusiasm and respect, and for being such great ambassadors for our school. 

It is always a huge pleasure to lead Golden Worship every Friday, hearing what the children have been up to and the progress they have 

been making. Henry and Oskar have been particularly proud of their work: In Art, Henry took a sketch that he had done last week, with    

pencil, and improved it using charcoal. He made it larger, and really concentrated throughout the whole lesson, making sure that he added 

texture where he needed to. Oskar has been making huge strides with his writing, both composition and handwriting. As you can see in this 

week’s Buzz, there is an amazing improvement. Well done to you both! 

Working together as a wider community is always so important, and providing help and support where needed. I would like to take this 

opportunity to say a huge thank you to Clancy Docwra, who very kindly reinstated the tarmac by the front entrance, making it safer to enter 

the school.  

Improvements are still taking place in our outdoor Quiet Zone, which has now 

been renamed the ‘Cosy Cabin’ by the EARA group. The new beanbags and 

cushions have arrived, and today they measured up for an outdoor rug. We are 

also looking to put up a new wooden homemade ‘Cosy Cabin’ sign. If you know 

of anyone who might be able to create this for us, please do let us know! 

 

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Courage: Doing the right 

thing, not the easy thing 

We watched the story of Esther the Brave Queen. When Jewish 

people were being persecuted by her husband King Xerxes on the 

advice of his advisor Haman, she showed great courage by risking 

her own life and standing up for them. It would have been easier 

and safer for Esther to keep quiet and look after herself. 

A Prayer for Courage 

 

Father God, 

 

Help us to be strong and courageous. 

Help us to speak out for others. 

Help us to do the right thing, not just the easy thing. 

 

Amen 

 

“Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for 

the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.” Joshua 1.9 

Can you think of other people who 

have spoken out and done the right 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

 
Over wintry wind-whipped waves 
The white-winged seagulls wildly sweep; 
Weaving, winding, wheeling, whistling, 
Where the wide waste waters weep. 
 
Anonymous 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Grammar: Commonly misused words 
 

Its or it’s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 16th January 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.44% 

Late marks this week: 12 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Pork sausages Roast Gammon Chicken Curry Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Veggie sausages Veg Pastry Roll Tomato Pasta Quorn Dippers Option 2 

Dessert Choc Crispy Bar Shortbread Ice Cream Crumble Frozen Yog 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
This winter, many people who have never had to ask for help before will need support.  

All Islanders can get help with the cost of living.  
 

 Isle of Wight Council Website:https://beta.iow.gov.uk/keep-the-island-safe/cost-of-
living/ 

 Call the Citizens Advice line for free: 0800 144 88 48 or go to citizensadviceiw.org.uk  

 The Footprint Trust can help with energy saving. Contact them on 01983 822282 

or footprint-trust.co.uk  

 General Island support, advice, events: www.islefindit.org.uk  

 Information about cost of living support on the UK government web-

site: helpforhouseholds.campaign.gov.uk  

 Mental health support: iwmentalhealth.co.uk  

 Medical help and mental health support: call 111 or NHS 111 Find out about help 

and support available for Islanders on our website  
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Bumble Bee Max - for joining in with RWI nicely this week. 

Holly - for always showing a conscientious attitude in all  

lessons and for rising to a challenge in Maths. 

Honey Bee Henry - for careful consideration in Art and a beautiful char-

coal drawing of a robin. Oskar - for a significant improvement 

in his handwriting. Poppy L - for being so dedicated with her 

times tables.  

Ivy Bee Max C - for excellent work on measurement problem solving. 

Devon - for perceptive reflections about the unforgotten coat 

demon. 

Sports Bee Alfie L - for always demonstrating the school games values. 

Bee-Haviour Poppy L - for taking on a challenge and making herself proud! 



 

 

 

 

 

Honey Bee Class 

In Art, we have been learning how to sketch through different mediums. Henry took a sketch that he had 

done last week, with pencil, and improved it using charcoal. He made it larger, and really concentrated 

throughout the whole lesson, making sure that he added texture where he needed to.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oskar has been working really hard on his handwriting since he joined us in September. He 

can now form his letters correctly using joined up writing, and has recently been working 

on ensuring that the letter ‘s’ is the right way round!  

 

 

Well done to you both! 

 

 

September 

January 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 

 Friday 10th February: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 13th—Friday 17th February: Half term 

 

 Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 8th May – Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 














